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Little Forest Hills  

 

LFHNA General Meeting 
Tuesday, April 21, 2015, 7:00 pm 

White Rock United Methodist Church 
1450 Old Gate Lane 

City Council District 9 Candidates Forum! 
 

LFHNA is hosting a nonpartisan candidateôs forum to allow candidates for Dallas City 
Council District 9 to express their views openly so LFH audience members can under-
stand their positions and make informed voting choices for the May 9th election. This 
position is currently held by Sheffie Kadane. 
 

City Council decisions affect public infrastructure, jobs, and our neighborhoods. Find out 
how the candidates stand on issues important to you.  Do your homework, check out 
their websites, and send in your written questions to lfhneighborhood@swbell.net  by 
April 18, 2015. Written questions will also be collected at the time of the meeting and, if 
time allows, the candidates will be invited to address those questions as well. 
 

Invited Candidates: 
¶ Darren Boruff (http://aboutme/dboruff)       
¶ Mark Clayton (https://www.facebook.com/markclaytonfordistrict9)  
¶ Christopher Jackson (http://about.me/ChristopherCJackson) 
¶ Will Logg (willlogg.com) 
¶ Sam Merten  (https://twitter.com/sammerten)      
 

Written questions from the audience will be the format. The questions will be pre-
screened for appropriateness and applicability to the office being sought and addressed 
to all candidates. The questions will also be grouped by audience interest to assure 
popular topics are asked within the time allotted.      
 
Prior to beginning the forum, we will also briefly discuss the upcoming East Dallas Gar-
den Tour (May 17

th
) and the LFH 4

th
 of July Parade.      

                                              
We look forward to seeing you at our next LFHNA General Meeting.  
Please bring your ideas and suggestions on how we can make positive improvements 
to Little Forest Hills.    
 

Refreshments will be served.  

ǿǿǿΦƭƛǘǘƭŜŦƻǊŜǎǘƘƛƭƭǎΦŎƻƳ 
ǿǿǿΦŦŀŎŜōƻƻƪΦŎƻƳκ[ƛǧƭŜCƻǊŜǎǘIƛƭƭǎ 

A well-written letter or email, describing your observations, concerns and opinions, may 
be the most effective way to communicate to elected officials and may help persuade 
an official in your favor. Why write? To explain to your elected official(s) how an issue 
affects you and your community and to express support or oppose a policy or proposed 
course of action such as a zoning change, new business development, etc.  Sheffie 
Kadane is our current Dallas City Councilman for District 9. His contact info, including 
email, is found at the back of this newsletter. Also, if you have questions or concerns 
regarding new construction and building code, please contact the District Manager for 
the Southeast District Office, Cary Pritchett @ 214.670.8178. Stay informed! 
 
Residents can track local building permits at the following webpage:  
https://developdallas.dallascityhall.com/Home.aspx 
[ƻƻƪ ǳƴŘŜǊ ǎŜŀǊŎƘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƭƛŎƪ ƻƴ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎŜǎ 

Communicating with your Elected Officials 

mailto:lfhneighborhood@swbell.net
http://aboutme/dboruff
https://www.facebook.com/markclaytonfordistrict9
http://about.me/ChristopherCJackson
tel:214.670.8178
https://developdallas.dallascityhall.com/Home.aspx
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òLittle Forest Hills, 

large enough to 

meet your needs 

and small enough 

to meet your 

neighbors ó  

 

~ Vail Fassett  

Warm greetings neighbors and friends! Well spring is finally here (we hope). 
East Dallas is really hopping this year! Here are a few of the upcoming activi-
ties:  
 
¶ Elections for Dallas City Council on May 9

th
 2015. Five candidates are 

running for District 9, which includes Little Forest Hills and the White 
Rock Lake area.   

¶ The Little Forest Hills Funky Fielders have started their spring league and 
will be playing coed softball at Fair Oaks Park on Sunday afternoons. 

¶ The East Dallas Garden Tour is scheduled to take place on May 17
th
 and 

as always, Little Forest Hills, Casa Linda, and Forest Hills will each have 
three gardens on the tour. Please volunteer to assist with this very worth-
while event by contacting Denise Davis at denise2389@gmail.com or 
Max Davis at maxdavis1950@gmail.com. 

¶ The LFH 4
th
 of July Parade is scheduled for July 4

th
 beginning at 9:00am. 

This is a fun time for both children and adults. For more information 
please go to www.littleforesthills.com or send an email to den-
ise2389@gmail.com. Kevin and Kim Vowell and Denise Davis are our 
parade coordinators and they are looking for volunteers to assist with the 
many fun jobs required to make this funky parade a reality. 

Your participation in neighborhood events, such as the East Dallas Garden 
Tour and the LFH Garage Sale allow the association to sponsor the annual 
ñNational Night Outò event and the traditional ñFourth of July Paradeò 
through Little Forest Hills. 
 
Thanks to the LFHNA Board of Directors, Committee Chairs, and all the vol-
unteers that make these events possible. These are your friends and neigh-
bors, volunteering their time and energy, and making a difference in East 
Dallas. We are looking very forward to another successful year for LFHNA, 
where neighbors connect, engage, volunteer and have fun.  
 
Keep up with all the events and activities in LFH via the new updated web-
site at:    www.littleforesthills.com 
 
We are Little Forest Hills and we are Funky! 
Amy and Vail  

The Co-Presidentõs Message 

Bulky Trash Dates 
Set Out Days: January 8th - January 11th (pickup 12-16th) 
Set Out Days: February 5th - February 8th (pickup 9-13th) 
Set Out Days: March 5th - March 8th (pickup 9-13th) 
Set Out Days: April 9th - April 12th (pickup 13-17th) 
Set Out Days: May 7th - May 10th (pickup 11-15th) 

mailto:denise2389@gmail.com
mailto:maxdavis1950@gmail.com
http://www.littleforesthills.com
mailto:denise2389@gmail.com
mailto:denise2389@gmail.com
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òSummerõs lease 

hath all too short 

a dateó 

 

~ William 

Shakespeare 

Tuesday, January 20, 2015  7:00 PMðNeighborhood Meeting  

White Rock United Methodist Church 

Tuesday, April 21, 2015  7:00 PMðNeighborhood Meeting   

White Rock United Methodist Church 

Tuesday, July 21, 2015  7:00 PMðNeighborhood Meeting   

White Rock United Methodist Church 

Tuesday, October 20, 2015  7:00 PMðNeighborhood Meeting   

White Rock United Methodist Church 

Tuesday, January 19, 2016  7:00 PMðNeighborhood Meeting   

White Rock United Methodist Church 

Association Meeting Dates 

 
 
 

The Promise of Peace Gardens is offering a Home Grown Kids Camp this 
June held at the newly established Hunnicutt Farm which is owned and oper-
ated by Mark and Dale Wooten of Garden Cafe. Children, ages 6-12 will ex-
perience environmental and horticultural explorations, arts and crafts, and a 
farm to table cooking classes. Classes are 150 dollars a session on June 8th, 
9th, 10th or June 15th, 16th, 17th from 10- 2. There is a sliding scale scholar-
ship program available. Educators, guest artists, and chefs will equip the kids 
with knowledge and excitement about the world they live in.  
 
We will conduct a Healthy Balance - Home Grown, Fun Run at The Imagine 
Garden , 1435 San Saba, on May 15th at 5pm. A community picnic at the gar-
den will follow the run. Registration is just 5 dollars and you get groovy a t-
shirt! Register at ejdry54@yahoo.com or on pay pal at promiseofpeace.us 
 
Look for upcoming details for a fundraising happy hour at Good Friends to 
raise monies for the Gaston Middle School Garden to be installed in April. 
You can also make donations at the coffee bar at Monster Yogurt in Casa Lin-
da.  
 
We are thrilled and thankful for the community support that 
we are receiving as we provide more outreach and services 
for our community. 

Home Grown Kids Camp 

mailto:ejdry54@yahoo.com
http://promiseofpeace.us/
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Hello neighbors. As many of you may know, I was in a motorcycle accident last May while on a bike 
tour in Italy. Sadly though my vacation came to a quick halt on the first day of my ride through Tusca-
ny! After assessment by the EMT's I was airlifted to the hospital in Siena. During my hospital stay, I 
received one phone call from my family. - It was quite complicated to call me and I was so drugged out 
during my one call that I never figured out who called until I was back home in Dallas! 
 

After 5 weeks in Siena, I was finally able to fly home from Rome (on the coolest Lear jet) to Love 
Field.   
 

Since I was out of contact with anyone in Dallas I had no idea of the condition of my house or yard and 
I was painfully aware that I wouldn't be able to see my house or cat for quite some time. Consequently 
on my long flight home I fretted about those things. - There wasn't much else to do during that long 
flight but worry about things; after all there was no movie, food or flight attendants! Not even peanuts! 
But once I was back in Dallas and at Baylor rehab, my wonderful neighbors and family begun visiting 
and reassuring me that all was well at my house. I was told that my neighbors were mowing my lawn, 
trimming the bushes, feeding my cat and generally keeping an eye on my property. Finally after 241 
days, I was released to return to my beloved little house, neighborhood and cat! Once again, my in-
credible neighbors stepped in this time easing my homecoming. The Fix it Folks even built me an im-
pressive wheelchair ramp! So many neighbors cooked great meals (dinners) for me. A few even 
brought food from local restaurants! I was so moved by this. Oh and by the way,  
I have enjoyed every meal! It didn't matter one iota who brought food, what was cooked or from what 
restaurant it was brought! I just hope that anyone who helped me in any way is keenly aware of my 
heartfelt gratitude. What an incredible neighborhood we have! 
 

Neighborliness: - a disposition to be friendly 
and helpful to neighbors.  
Little Forest Hills, you wrote the book on 
neighborliness. Thank you all! 
 

- Mark Davis 

A Message from a Neighbor 

Treasury Report 
Neighbors, friends, and members: What a 
great 2015 we are having! We currently 
have 116 membership households, slightly 
less than half of what we finished 2014 
with. As you know, the neighborhood asso-
ciation relies heavily on the voluntary pay-
ment of dues to finance the activities and 
donations that benefit the neighborhood as 
a whole. Without such, there would be no 
Fourth of July parade, no Funky 4-K race, 
no contributions to our neighborhood park, 
no funds to be able to do the activities that 
our neighborhood prides itself on! 
¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǊŜƴŜǿ ȅƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ŀǘ ƭƛǧƭŜŦƻǊπ
ŜǎǘƘƛƭƭǎΦŎƻƳ ƻǊ ǎŜƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ǘƻΥ  

[CIb! 
/κh ¢ƻŘŘ wŀƳǎŜȅ 
уфмр {ŀƴ .Ŝƴƛǘƻ ²ŀȅ 
5ŀƭƭŀǎΣ ¢· трнму 

ǘƻŘŘΦǊŀƳǎŜȅϪƳŜΦŎƻƳ  
ϝ[CI ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŜƴǝǘƭŜǎ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŀ Ŏƻƻƭ [CI ǎǝŎƪŜǊ 

ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎŀǊ  

mailto:todd.ramsey@me.com


 

On Super Bowl Sunday (before the pre-game festivities of course)  
we delivered bags of information and lots of goodies to 17 homes of 
people who had recently moved into Little Forest Hills.  Our volunteer 
bakers outdid themselves with a wide selection of treats.  Many 
thanks to Rhonda Warren, Sally Robbins, Laurie McClung, Marilyn 
Ryerson, Cheryl Axley, Elizabeth Dry, and Minok Merrick.  Also ku-
dos to Robin Streff  and Erica Olson for helping us deliver.  Our cus-
tom of welcoming newcomers is a great way to meet neighbors.  It is 
also another example of what makes Little Forest Hills such a special 
neighborhood.  Feel free to join us sometime. 
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Welcoming Newcomers to LFH  

Fix it Folks 
Iôm not exactly sure of the date some of us pulled together and formed what is 
now The LFHNA Fix It Folks, but I believe it was in 2007.   
Maybe Iôm just too lazy to go look it up so we know exactly, but we will go with 
that thought until someone forces me to prove otherwise.  Since the conception 
of this all volunteer group weôve accomplished many great things for our handi-
capped and elderly residents within our boundaries. 
 
Weôve consistently been a group of residents that have pulled together and 
shared responsibilities and lots of fun ñplayingò side by side on projects as 
weôve built, painted, repaired, caulked, and coerced wood into doing what 
weôve wanted it to do, all while trying to provide a safe home for others. 
 
Since most of the volunteers that show-up for our Work Days are seniors our-
selves itôs become apparent to me that in the next few years it will be neces-
sary for us to find younger volunteers to step-up and merge among us so we 
ñsuper seniorsò can stay involved, but get off those ladders and sit back a little. 
 
I guess what Iôm saying is that itôs becoming time for us to recruit again, so if 
you know of anyone that would enjoy some physical exercise that comes with 
maintaining a house, please let me/us know.  Weôre always looking for happy 
helpful people to join our group.  Give it some thought.  If you can donate a few 
hours a month or a year to our cause, like eating donuts & 
coffee, and can tell a good story or two on yourself, we 
would love having you on our 
team.  No experience neces-
sary. Contact numbers are on 
the back of this newsletter. 
 
Wave as you go byéé.Viva 

Little Forest Hills!!! 

òYou cannot do a 

kindness too soon, 

for you will never 

know how soon it 

will be too late ó 

 

~ Ralph Waldo 

Emerson  
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We are all aware the Dallas Arboretum requires an admission fee.  Because admission costs up to 
$15 per ticket plus an additional $15 parking fee, not all LFH neighbors, or Dallasites in general, 
can afford to visit this beautiful, signature park, located directly across the street from our neigh-
borhood.  So the Dallas Arboretum donates 15,000 free passes to the cityôs park department to 
help provide access to the gardens.  Two-thirds of those free passes went unused in 2014 due to 
a serious lack of public awareness!   The Arboretum devotes a section of its website to discounts. 
(http://www.dallasarboretum.org/visit/featured-discounts) but the website does not mention that 
free tickets are available at Dallas rec. centers.  In the park department, there is no formal strategy 
to inform the public about free access to the gardens.   To alleviate concerns over the gardens be-
coming too expensive for families, arboretum officials have agreed to boost the number of annual 
free tickets, including free parking, to 25,000.   
 
The free tickets are distributed equally among all the cityôs recreation centers.  Individuals, lowï

income or not, can walk in and grab up to 4 tickets at a time.  Arboretum staff say they will design 

posters this year to better advertise the deal at the rec centers, but communicating the message 

has generally been left up to the park department.   So stay informed neighbors! (the information 

in this article was adapted from the Lakewood Advocate article on this issue. Read more at http://

lakewood.advocatemag.com/2014/12/17/dallas-arboretum-offers-free-access-anyone-) 

Holy Crickets, Free Arboretum Tickets! 

http://www.dallasarboretum.org/visit/featured-discounts


 

òThe great 

pleasure of a dog 

is that you may 

make a fool of 

yourself with him 

and not only will 

he not scold you, 

but he will make a 

fool of himself 

too.ó 

 

~ Samuel Butler 
  

When I moved to Old Lake Highlands from Fort Worth in 2010, I couldnôt 
wait to let my dogs off-leash while we walked around beautiful White 
Rock Lake. My dogs Zoe, a border collie/lab mix, and Buster, a blue-tick 
coon hound mix, made walking on-leash hard. At around 60 lbs. each, 
they pulled me down the street, getting tangled in each otherôs leashes 
and around my legs, trees, and telephone poles. After 30 minutes I was 
exhausted and not looking forward to the next walk.  
 
So you can imagine how appealing it was to let my dogs off-leash at the 
lake. I quickly learned, however, that this was not allowedðon our third 
off-leash walk at WRL, I got a ticket. I was so frustrated, I turned a deaf 
ear to the police officerôs reason for ticketing meðSAFETY. Not only for 
other people and dogs, but for me and my dogs, too. 
Now, having worked with hundreds of dogs over the past two years,  I 
see the wisdom of requiring dogs to be on-leash in public spaces, even 
in large parks. Why? Hereôs a few reasons: 
 
Singularity. Each dog is an individual, with particular, precise life ex-
periences. Your dog may exemplify the model canine at your 
home, where he knows the routine and feels safe. But this doesnôt 
mean that he will behave the same way outside your home. By 
the same token, you might encounter a dog who has a history with 
a dog like yours. Perhaps that dog across the park was attacked 
by a big yellow dog, like your Labrador retriever. In dogs, fear can 
quickly turn to aggression. And if you have a rescue dog, who 
knows what he experienced before he joined your family? He may 
have been bitten by a dachshund, so he is fearful and possibly 
aggressive toward all small brown dogs. Keeping your dog on-
leash does not ensure safety, but it most definitely gives you more 
control. 

Shots. Dallas, like most cities across the U.S., requires dogs to be 
registered with the city and to be vaccinated against rabies. Veter-
inarians go further, vaccinating against canine cough, distemper, 
parvovirus, and other canine diseases that can be easily spread. 
While your dog may be current on his vaccinations, other dogs 
you encounter might not. When you let your dog off-leash in a 
public park, you are putting her health at risk. 

Squirrel! As a dog owner, you know that chasing wildlife is often a 
dogôs most treasured activity. And when a dog kicks into ñsquirrel!ò 
mode, heôs not thinking about staying within the boundaries of a 
public park. If he must cross a busy street to catch that squirrel, or 
bird, or possum, heôs going to cross and this is dangerous. Dogs 
donôt think about safety. Thatôs your job. 
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Off-Leash Walking 

http://www.searchquotes.com/quotation/The_great_pleasure_of_a_dog_is_that_you_may_make_a_fool_of_yourself_with_him_and_not_only_will_he_no/101272/
http://www.searchquotes.com/quotation/The_great_pleasure_of_a_dog_is_that_you_may_make_a_fool_of_yourself_with_him_and_not_only_will_he_no/101272/
http://www.searchquotes.com/quotation/The_great_pleasure_of_a_dog_is_that_you_may_make_a_fool_of_yourself_with_him_and_not_only_will_he_no/101272/
http://www.searchquotes.com/quotation/The_great_pleasure_of_a_dog_is_that_you_may_make_a_fool_of_yourself_with_him_and_not_only_will_he_no/101272/
http://www.searchquotes.com/quotation/The_great_pleasure_of_a_dog_is_that_you_may_make_a_fool_of_yourself_with_him_and_not_only_will_he_no/101272/
http://www.searchquotes.com/quotation/The_great_pleasure_of_a_dog_is_that_you_may_make_a_fool_of_yourself_with_him_and_not_only_will_he_no/101272/
http://www.searchquotes.com/quotation/The_great_pleasure_of_a_dog_is_that_you_may_make_a_fool_of_yourself_with_him_and_not_only_will_he_no/101272/
http://www.searchquotes.com/quotation/The_great_pleasure_of_a_dog_is_that_you_may_make_a_fool_of_yourself_with_him_and_not_only_will_he_no/101272/
http://www.searchquotes.com/quotation/The_great_pleasure_of_a_dog_is_that_you_may_make_a_fool_of_yourself_with_him_and_not_only_will_he_no/101272/
http://www.searchquotes.com/quotation/The_great_pleasure_of_a_dog_is_that_you_may_make_a_fool_of_yourself_with_him_and_not_only_will_he_no/101272/
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So. We know that walking your dog off-leash in public spaces isnôt safe, but walking her on-
leash is a nightmare. So what to do?  These days, there are several good options. 
 
Take your dog to a dog park. Over the past decade dog parks have sprung up all over 
the U.S. Some are amazing, like Fort Woof in Fort Worth and North Bark Dog Park in 
far north Dallas. As East Dallas-ites, we have a dog park right in our own neighbor-
hoodðWhite Rock Lake Dog Park. I confess I havenôt visited this park very often; it 
was usually muddy and messy, with lots of poop not picked up by irresponsible dog 
owners. However, our local dog park is under renovation, slated to open in early 2015. 
It will be larger, have a proper drainage system, good lighting, and an awesome water 
entry point into WRL for dogs who love to swim. I canôt wait! 

Take your dog to day care. Around much of the world today, people are having fewer 
children, but adopting more dogs. In the past decade day care for dogs has turned from 
being an anomaly to one of the fastest-growing businesses in the U.S.  My husband 
Steve and I opened  Camp Bow Wow ï Dallas High Five, a Doggy Day and Overnight 
Camp, in October 2012. All dogs require exercise to be happy and healthy and this is 
especially true for working and hunting breedsðshepherds, retrievers, pointers, terri-
ers. Most of our Campers fall within these breeds. Coincidence? I think not. At Camp 
they can run and play in large indoor and outdoor play yards supervised by Camp 
Counselors trained in dog psychology and certified in canine first aid and CPR. There 
are many options for doggy day care in the greater Dallas area. Dogs must be spayed 
or neutered and be current on vaccinations. To learn more about what we offer at 
Camp Bow Wow, go to www.campbowwow.com/dallashighfive. 

Have someone else walk your dog. For dogs who are not suited to day care but still 
need exercise, pet sitters are a great option. In-home pet care is still in its infancy, but 
itôs growing rapidly and offers services from basic potty breaks to 30, 45, and 60 minute 
visits to your home that can include a walk. A simple Google search for ñin-home pet 
careò will give you a variety of businesses from which to choose, all of them geared to 
your specific needs and schedule.  If you hire a pet sitting service, make sure that they 

are insured and bonded by an organization like Pet Sitters Interna-
tional.  We opened Home Buddies, our own in-home pet care ser-
vice, in November of this year to help our customers who were un-
able to book boarding at Camp for Thanksgiving and Christmas. 
You can find more information on Home Buddies at our Camp 
website, above. Click on Pet Sitting and Dog Walking under Ser-
vices on the left. 
 
Finally, there are many resources to help you train your dog to 
walk calmly on-leash. Hereôs an article from the ASPCA that does 
just that:  http://www.aspca.org/pet-care/virtual-pet-behaviorist/dog
-behavior/teaching-your-dog-not-pull-leash 
 
While itôs very tempting to let your dog off-leash in public spaces, 
itôs a really bad idea. You may love to see your dog running free 
with that big smile on his face and the wind in his coat, and without 
doubt he loves it, too. But as a responsible pet parent, only you 
can make sure that he keeps on running for a long time to come. 

 

http://www.campbowwow.com/dallashighfive
http://www.aspca.org/pet-care/virtual-pet-behaviorist/dog-behavior/teaching-your-dog-not-pull-leash
http://www.aspca.org/pet-care/virtual-pet-behaviorist/dog-behavior/teaching-your-dog-not-pull-leash
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Geez Louise, FREE Trees! 
Trees beautify our neighborhoods, clean the air, make our sidewalks, streets 
and yards cooler in the summer, can have a calming effect on traffic and en-
hance property values. The City of Dallas provides free trees for neighbor-
hood residents through their Reforestation Program. The trees can be plant-
ed only in the parkway (between the sidewalk and the curb) or at the end of 
the front yard and on the rights of way, and the resident must provide water-
ing, mulching, etc., for 2 years. 
 
Large canopy trees, including maple, ash, oak and elm, are available, along 
with small trees such as redbud, crape myrtle, and persimmon. The trees are 
generally between 4 'and 7' tall.  Requests can come from individuals or 
neighborhood groups. Applications for trees must be made between April and 
October, and trees are planted between November and March. The applica-
tion process is complex, so neighborhoods can start planning now for making 
application for April-October 2015. 
 
Contact City of Dallas Chief Arborist Phil Erwin at 214.948.4117 for ques-
tions.  
For a package with details, forms, available trees, etc.,  contact Francisco 
Pataro at: fpataro@live.com 
 

òA society 

grows great 

when old men 

plant trees, 

whose shade 

they know they 

shall never sit 

in.--- ò 

 

~ Greek 

proverb  
 

Opportunities for the Far East Dallas center increase as the partnership be-
tween Ferguson Road Initiative and Dallas Arboretum and Botanical Society 
evolves. 
 

This is an excerpt from a press release on Feb. 23, 2015. The Ferguson 
Road Initiative (FRI) and Dallas Park and Recreation department received 
preliminary results for the White Rock Hills Recreation Center feasibility 
study and master plan at its February 17 Steering Committee meeting at the 
White Rock Hills Library. The Center, which is estimated to cost approxi-
mately $25 million, will be one of the largest recreation centers in the Dallas 
park system. Funding for the center will be through a public-private partner-
ship between FRI and the City of Dallas. As the concept for the Center is 
honed, so are its partnerships and opportunities. 
A feasibility study revealed that this site only met half of the Arboretumôs re-
quirements and the option to expand to the adjacent land was cost prohibi-
tive.  The Arboretum has removed itself from consideration giving FRI the 
opportunity to explore new partnerships and additional offerings at the Cen-
ter. 
 
For the full press release and more information you can go to http://
www.fergusonroad.org 

White Rock Hills Recreation Center Updates 
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there and then come into our 
neighborhood.   
 
There are many reasons why 
they would come into Little For-
est Hills but the main reason is 
because it is the best neighbor-
hood by far ï for animals, 
adults, and the wildest creatures 
of all ï KIDS! 
 
~ Ella King 

 Last year my friends and I 
were playing in my yard and 
we looked up in the tree and 
saw a wild owl. At first we 
thought it was fake but then 
soon realized it was real.  
Most of the owls in Little For-
est Hills comes from the lake. 
On another Saturday morning 
I woke up and went outside. 
When I looked down on the 
grass hill in front of my house, 
I saw a huge snake! At first I 
was scared but I realized if I 
didn't bother the snake it 
would not bother me.  But my 
friend Sydney was scared! 

 
aƻǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƭŘ ŀƴƛƳŀƭǎ ǿŜ ǎŜŜ 
ƛƴ [ƛǧƭŜ CƻǊŜǎǘ Iƛƭƭǎ ŎƻƳŜ ŦǊƻƳ 
White Rock Lake. They live 

Little Forest Hills- A Kid's Perspective LFH WOG 
нлмр Ƙŀǎ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ȅŜŀǊ 
ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ²ƛƴŜ-h-DǊƻǳǇΦ ¢ƘŜ ²hD 
ǘŀƪŜǎ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŀǘ ŀ [CI ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊƘƻƻŘ 
ƘƻƳŜΦ ¢ƘŜ ƘƻǎǘκƘƻǎǘŜǎǎ ǎŜƭŜŎǘǎ ŀ 
άǇŀǊǘȅ ǘƘŜƳŜέΦ DǳŜǎǘǎ ōǊƛƴƎ ǿƛƴŜ 
ŀƴŘ ŀǇǇŜǝȊŜǊǎ ƳŀǘŎƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜΦ  
 

²Ŝ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ 
ŦƻƭƪǎΥ 
¶ aŀǊȅ YƛƳōŜǊƭƛƴ ŦƻǊ ƘƻǎǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ 
CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ ŜǾŜƴǘΦ 

¶ 5ƛŀƴŀ ϧ [Ŝǿ aƛƭƭŜǊ ŦƻǊ ƘƻǎǝƴƎ 
ǘƘŜ aŀǊŎƘ ŜǾŜƴǘΦ 

²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ ƘŀǾŜ !ǇǊƛƭ ŀƴŘ aŀȅ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ 
ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳŀƪƛƴƎΦ {ǘŀȅ ǘǳƴŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ 
ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΦ  
 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎǘǊƛπ
ōǳǝƻƴ ƭƛǎǘ ƻǊ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ 
ƘƻǎǝƴƎ ŀ ²hD ŜǾŜƴǘΣ ƭŀǘŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
ȅŜŀǊΣ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘΥ 
5ŜƴƛǎŜ 5ŀǾƛǎ 
 ŘŜƴƛǎŜноуфϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 
 aŀȄ 5ŀǾƛǎ  
 ƳŀȄŘŀǾƛǎмфрлϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 


